

Minutes for Rhodesia Parish Council

4th May 2016

Attending

Councillors Audrey Samuel, Gordon Hall, Peter Ratcliffe, Tony Belton, David Pressley PCSO's J Deeley J Shaw

Public Forum

Whats happening with allotments. (Nothing is decided) but it is requested that it will not be a play area. 6 allotments are being used at the moment. Suggestion of school having one. Peter Ratcliffe will visit school to suggest it. Village mower needs servicing. Noise on bypass is still not been sorted. (Ian Parker notts county highways)

Motor bikes riding around village. Officer states they can only come if they have someone to respond. They have lost so many officers. It is imperative that incidents are reported. Cars parking on Royds Crescent near to junction. Lot of speeding on Marjorie Street.

officer of the Police

228 incidents 55 crimed in March and April 131 incidents crimed 52 whole of North West . Anti Social behaviour 25 April 20 March. Is it worth doing a surgery usually 10;30/12 on a Wednesday. It was suggested by David Pressley to do a joint meeting on first Saturday in month starting at 9.30 in rent office.

Apologies for absence

Councillor Margaret Leadbetter

2.Declaration of Interest

none

3.To approve minutes of last meeting

Councillorl Audrey Samuel second Gordon Hall

4.Matters arising from minutes

lights have been installed around the village hall

5 AGM

David Pressley takes over meeting.

Is anyone interested in chairperson

Margaret Leadbetter is proposed unanimous decision

Proposed Gordon Hall as deputy by Peter Ratcliffe second Audrey Samuel

6 Election of Offices

Margaret Leadbetter Chairlady
Gordon Hall Deputy Chairperson

7. County and district matters

Quarry John Foster proposed village hall for 1st or 2nd June to have exhibition between 1 o'clock and 4 o'clock 2nd June decided.

Devolution of the district is voting for Sheffield City Region

June Pocklington is housing officer for Rhodesia.

Police have cameras all over showing vehicle registration so intelligence can be obtained.

8. Planning applications

9. Communications received

10. Recreation Ground

Grass needs cutting contact Adam Thomas

11. The Dyke

Overgrown

12 Play area Mary Street

13 Rent Office

A meeting needs to be called just to discuss this

13 Financial report

Approved Gordon Hall second Audrey Samuel

14 Accounts payable

Notts CFR £100

Eon

Gill Clark

15 Any other business

Propose monthly meetings

Clerks Wages

Date and time of next meeting 6th July 2016 closed at 9.00 pm